CHI YUN SCHOOL

2021-2022

Continuation of Suspension of Face-to-face Classes for Schools in Hong Kong

15th February, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians:

Since the latest epidemic situation is still very severe, the Education Bureau (EDB) announces that all kindergartens and kindergarten-cum-child care centres (to be referred to as 'KGs' thereafter), primary schools and secondary schools (including special schools and schools offering non-local curriculum), and private schools offering non-formal curriculum (commonly known as "tutorial schools") in Hong Kong will continue the suspension of face-to-face classes and all on-campus activities until 6 March 2022.

During the suspension of face-to-face classes, schools and boarding sections will remain open to look after students who need to return to schools because of the lack of carers to take care of them at home, and we will maintain adequate social distances amongst students and ensure the environmental hygiene of the school campuses. The school would implement related arrangements and measures during the period of suspension of face-to-face classes to sustain students' learning at home through flexible use of various learning modes.

If students are feeling unwell (even the symptoms are very mild), they must not return to school and should seek medical advice promptly so as to receive appropriate diagnoses and treatments.

The implementation of "Vaccine Pass" (previously known as "vaccine bubble") at schools will start from 24 February 2022, except for those who are granted exemptions, all school staff, persons providing on-campus services and visitors have to be vaccinated or otherwise they will not be allowed to enter into the school premises. The above measures will also be enforced during the suspension of face-to-face class.

Thank you for your attention. If you have any further enquiries, please feel free to contact class teacher or hostel parents (Tel: 2386 2010).

Yours faithfully,



Chung Lai Kuen

Principal, Chi Yun School